
From: Morris, Nevitt 

Sent: Tuesday, November 07, 2017 4:40 PM 

To: jim.wang@sparktx.com; paul.gil@sparktx.com 

Cc: Morris, Nevitt 

Subject: BLA 125610 Spark Therapeutics, Information Request CMC 

11.07.17 

 

Importance: High 

 

Hello Jim/Paul: 

 

We have the following CMC Information Request for your review.  Please 

provide  

responses by Monday, November 13, 2017. 

 

1. Please provide the revised MSS 10179 for HEK Master Cell Bank to 

accurately  

reflect that  testing will be completed on all incoming lots of 

the MCB  

as agreed in amendment 25.  

 

2. Please clarify the  plasmid cell bank storage conditions 

including who has  

custody of the banks (  Spark), the temperature they are 

stored, and  

the maximum length of time the plasmid cell banks are stored.  

Additionally,  

please provide supporting stability data which supports the expiration 

date of the  

plasmid cell banks and demonstrates that the banks are appropriately 

stored.  

 

3. Based on information provided in the BLA it appears as though the 

DS lot put on  

the stability protocol were made about  before the initiation of 

the  

stability study. To clarify the length of time from manufacturing to 

current  

stability testing results, please clarify the following regarding DS 

stability lot  

 and DP stability lot : 

1) The length of time from manufacturing to placement on stability 

study 

2) The temperature and location where the lots were stored or shipped 

from the  

end of manufacturing to the beginning of the stability studies.   

3) Whether the process for these lots typical of other manufactured 

lots. 

4)  Whether the process used for handling of stability lots represent 

your plans  

for the commercial lots. 

 

Please acknowledge receipt of this CMC Information Request. 

 

(b) (4)

(b) (4)

(b) (4)

(b) (4)

(b) (4) (b) (4)



Thanks, 

 

Nevitt 

 

 

 

Nevitt Morris 

 

Nevitt Morris, RN, BSN, BS 

Consumer Safety Officer 

Office of Tissues and Advanced Therapies 

Center for Biologics Evaluation and Research (CBER) 

U.S. Food and Drug Administration 

Building 71, Room 4207 

10903 New Hampshire Avenue 

Silver Spring, MD  20993 

Phone:  (240) 402-8269 

Fax:  (301) 595-1303 

Nevitt.Morris@fda.hhs.gov 

 

  

 

THIS MESSAGE IS INTENDED ONLY FOR THE USE OF THE PARTY TO WHOM IT IS 

ADDRESSED  

AND MAY CONTAIN INFORMATION THAT IS PRIVILEGED, CONFIDENTIAL, AND 

PROTECTED  

FROM DISCLOSURE UNDER LAW.  If you are not the addressee, or a person 

authorized to deliver  

the document to the addressee, you are hereby notified that any review, 

disclosure,  

dissemination, copying, or other action based on the content of this 

communication is not  

authorized.  If you have received this document in error, please 

immediately notify the sender  

immediately by e-mail or phone. 

 




